
VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

BUILDING COMMITTEE
July 8, 2014
Meeting called to order:
7:40 P.M.

Those present:
Paul Struve, Chairman
Donald Cuttill, Member

Vicky Moxley, Member
Also Present:
Noel Cummings, President

Philip Kringlie, Trustee

Hugh Rhodes, Trustee

Melody Salerno, Comptroller

Jack Scott, Superintendent of Public Works

Tim Kovel, Building Inspector

Joe Lyons, Pleasantview Fire District

John O’Connell, Attorney

Timothy Callahan, Attorney

Mr. Struve called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m.
The first topic is regarding a building permit for BNSF Railway Co.  At this time there was no representative available for this discussion so Mr. Struve asked this will be put on hold.
The next topic is regarding a Business License for RRM Transportation.  Mr. Matthew Baretta and Mr. Roman Melnick were in attendance and came forward to discuss their business for RRM located at 6600 River Road.

Mr. Baretta, the attorney for RRM, stated this is an intermodal facility.  The transport would be brought in mostly by rail and also sent out via rail.  Once the product was received it would either go out via trucks to local businesses or be sent to other destinations via rail.
Mr. Melnik signed a lease for 5 years where they would be working Sunday afternoon through Friday with approximately 15 trucks doing business with them daily.  When Mr. Melnik signed the lease he was unaware the Village required him to get an annual business license.  That is why they were here today requesting a license and apologized for not doing so earlier.

Mr. Struve asked if RRM had their own trucks for delivering product locally.
Mr. Melnik responded there would be approximately 70% they would deliver to customers and 30% would be other trucking companies picking up product.
Mrs. Moxley asked if anyone had contacted Bensenville where this company was previously located.  Mr. Kringlie stated someone was to contact Bensenville to discuss their relationship with RRM.  Mr. Kringlie noted it was previously discussed and they were told a business license was not required by Bensenville.  Mr. Melnik stated he had no issues with the city while there.

The consensus of the committee was to recommend the Board of Trustees to approve a business license for RRM Transportation.
The next topic is regarding a business license for C&P Installations at 6880 River Road, Unit 17.  

Mr. Beck Balla came forward and stated he is one of the owners for C&P Installations.  He apologized for not coming before the committee earlier.  He stated he has worked in other communities and had to get a business license before and he had no excuse and apologized again.

He stated his company is in half of unit #17 the other half of that unit is currently being used by Luxury Motors, who they currently share the garage door with.  This is the only ingress and egress for this location and they have plans of putting in a door on their side so they are able to install a division wall.
Mr. Balla stated he is the only person currently working out of this facility.  
Mrs. Moxley asked what they are storing in their facility.  Mr. Balla stated they pick up broken metal racks, repair them and resell them.  He also noted he is the only person currently working in this facility.  The only product in the building are metal racks, eventually they will be bringing in damaged racks and begin repairing them.
Mr. Kringlie asked as to how long they have been working out of that unit.  Mr. Balla replied he has been there about 4 months and he is the only person who has been there.  He comes there early in the morning for a short time and again in the early evening.  He also stated he has a flatbed truck that he has stored there for about a year.  Mr. Kringlie asked if he had business licenses from the other communities his business is located in, and replied he did and he apologized for not contacting the Village Hall to get one from Hodgkins.  
Mr. Scott stated that the Village’s electrician had been to that facility and discovered someone at their facility had hooked up their electric from another unit and if this was corrected.  Mr. Balla responded he had left his business card at Unit 20 where they were connected and he has not received a response from them regarding the electric.  He also stated he has not yet been in contact with the building manager, Brett to discuss electric usage.
Attorney O’Connell noted Unit 17 had never been occupied since the building was built.  At one time Wal*Mart stored product in that unit for four months and the electrical unit that was used was across from the unit.  Attorney O’Connell stressed that there was never anything underhanded going on with stealing from ComEd or other tenants within 6880 River Road building.  He continued stating they are currently in the process of installing electric into the unit and it should be taken care of soon.  
Mrs. Moxley asked what Mr. Balla’s business. Mr. Balla stated he will be fabricating new metal racks.  There will be no welding involved.  What they now do is cut off the bad ends and sell shorter racks, make any minor repairs and then they are usable ready.  He also mentioned there are approximately 3 trucks a week that will be coming and going and it is his trucks.

Mr. Struve stated his main concern was the division of the unit between C&P and Luxury Motors.  Mr. Tim Kovel stated the studs were in the frame of the unit and as soon as another door on the other side of the building is installed they would be able to install a wall in between the two businesses.
The consensus of the Committee is to recommend to the Board of Trustees to approve a Business License to C&P Installations, based on the approvals of the Fire Department and Building Department.  This will be a temporary license until the Fire Department and Building Department have been in contact with Mr. Balla regarding upgrades for his unit.
Mr. Struve asked again if anyone was present from BNSF regarding their building permit.  Attorney O’Connell stated they were in attendance at the previous meeting and their issue is with the MWRD.
Meeting adjourned 8:15 p.m.
__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk


